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organisations similarly centre around the Ringwood and Croydon areas in much the way ours do. We 

are not in any way unique in this respect.  

The previous 2018 Redistribution Committee largely ensured that Ringwood and Croydon, and the 

communities which cluster around these centres, were largely included in the federal electorate of 

Deakin in the 2018 redistribution. This has helped foster social inclusion of this community and has 

been a factor in promoting a cohesive local community spirit in Maroondah. 

The communities of interest within the Maroondah Local Government Area cluster around 

Ringwood and Croydon in the following way: 

• Ringwood: Heathmont, Ringwood North, Ringwood East, Warranwood and Park Orchards;  

• Croydon: Croydon North, Croydon Hills and Croydon South. 

We therefore request that the Redistribution Committee continue to ensure that Ringwood and 

Croydon, and the surrounding communities which cluster around these suburbs being – Ringwood 

North, Warranwood, Ringwood East, Park Orchards, Croydon North, Croydon Hills – fall within a 

single federal electorate, in this case Deakin. 

The Ringwood RSL is seriously alarmed at suggestions to the Redistribution Committee which would 

seem to have little understanding of the communities of Ringwood and Croydon, including 

organisations like ours, by catastrophically splintering the strong communities of interest that cluster 

around Ringwood and Croydon.  

We strongly suggest that the Redistribution Committee continue to ensure that these communities 

remain within a single electoral boundary, being Deakin.  

We therefore strongly commend the following Suggestions to the Redistribution Committee S43, 

S13, S85, S90 and S97 which all appropriately recognise that the communities which cluster around 

Ringwood and Croydon must remain united in a single electorate. Each of these submissions provide 

a neat and appropriate solution to the numerical requirements the Redistribution Committee must 

adhere to. 

As the membership of the Ringwood RSL demonstrates, it is unquestionable that the communities of 

interest cluster around Ringwood and Croydon. It is grossly inaccurate to suggest that the 

communities of interest somehow exist through falling on the Belgrave/Lilydale train line or along 

Maroondah Hwy/Whitehorse Rd. 

Objections to splintering of Ringwood and Croydon  

We strongly object to Suggestions, S24, S31, S34, S70, S99, S100 and S101 which in our opinion, lead 

to a preposterous electorate stretching from Warragul Rd, Box Hill all the way to Liverpool Rd, 

Kilsyth. 

This would massively splinter our local communities and would mean most members of the 

Ringwood RSL, would no longer live within the federal electorate in which we are situated. We 

suspect a similar situation would occur for most community groups in our area. 

This is because as membership of the Ringwood RSL demonstrates, it is unquestionable that the 

communities of interest cluster around Ringwood and Croydon.  

It is plain wrong to suggest that the communities of interest in our area somehow exist by simply 

falling on major transport routes like the Belgrave/Lilydale train line (refer S31) or Maroondah Hwy 






